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                    Portland Pomfret Dunkirk Sewer District Board of Directors

                        Minutes – July 17th 2019 PPDSD Board Meeting
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Mike Mathews, Laura Sarek, Richard Purol, Paula Coats, Dan Larish
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Joe Carapella, Marlene Webster
NON- MEMBERS 

PRESENT:  Scott Cummings (Director), Kristen Wright (Assistant County Attorney)    
VISITORS:  Matt Zarbo (Barton & Loguidice Engineering)               
CALL TO ORDER:     3:05 pm

PUBLIC COMMENTS:    None

Chairman Mathews opened the meeting and introduced Matt Zarbo from Barton & Loguidice Engineering.  Matt talked to the board about the Grant process for the PPD I&I Study Grant that (B&L) will be submitting to NYSDEC/EFC on behalf of the PPD district.  

A motion was introduced by Dan Larish to approve and authorize the 2019 NYS DEC EPG Grant application and to authorize the chairman to sign the attached resolution on behalf of the PPDSD board of directors, Seconded by Richard Purol, Carried

Director Cummings handed out to the board copies of the 2019 2nd quarter budget performance report for the boards review.  Copies of the 2020 Department Head Level PPDSD budget were handed out and reviewed by the board.  There was a lengthy discussion over the budget with the board asking if the leasing of the next PPD pickup truck can be removed from the 2020 budget.
A motion was introduced by Paula Coats that the board recommend approval by the County Legislature of the 2020 District Budget proposed to the District Board by Director Scott Cummings at its July 17th 2019 meeting, with such amendments as are approved by the Board Chair and with request to remove the leasing of the PPD pickup truck from this year’s budget, Seconded by Richard Purol, Carried

Motion for adjournment was made by Richard Purol and was seconded by Dan Larish, Carried at 4:57 pm 
The next meeting for the PPDSD Board will be Tuesday October 29th, 2019 at 3:00 pm at the Town of Dunkirk meeting room.   

                                                                       Respectfully Submitted,

                                                                       Scott Cummings

                                                                       Director 
The request to remove the lease for the PPD truck was looked into the following day (7/18/19) by Director Cummings.  Budget Director for the County Kathleen Dennison stated that yes; it can be removed from the 2020 PPD budget.  The budgeted amount of $8,040.00 for the lease of a pickup truck was removed from the 2020 PPDSD budget on 7/18/19.    

